TRUMBULL PUBLIC SCHOOLS TRUMBULL, CONNECTICUT Special Meeting – March 30, 2010 Hillcrest Middle School Cafetorium

The Trumbull Board of Education convened in Hillcrest Middle School's Cafetorium for a Special Meeting.

Members present:

Members Absent:

- E. Lovely, Chairman
- D. Herbst, Vice Chairwoman
- T. Kelly, Secretary
- L. Chory, Board Member
- L. Labella, Board Member
- M. Ward, Board Member
- S. Wright, Board Member

Agenda Item I – Preliminary Business

- A. Salute to the Flag The Public Session began at 7:02 p.m. followed by a salute to the Flag.
- B. Correspondence Tom Kelly, Board Secretary, conveyed that an email addressed to the First Selectman, Town Council and Board of Education had been received from Nicole and Joel Satin requesting reconsideration of the extreme cuts made to the town's budget for education.
- C. Comments and Questions First Selectman Herbst communicated his appreciation to Dr. Cialfi who, in Superintendent Iassogna's absence, professionally handled today's evacuation of Trumbull High School due to a threatening note. Mr. Herbst also communicated that Board of Education and Town personnel have been diligently working on reconfiguration of Hillcrest's pool entrance for public use. Also, in response to a question as to the source of funding for this project, Mr. Herbst conveyed that in June 2006 an appropriation had been approved for such projects and that \$300,000 still exists in that bond.

Agenda Item II – Old Business

A. Hillcrest Pool Tour/ Update - It was moved (Herbst) seconded (Chory) to tour the Hillcrest pool reconfiguration and requested that Dr. Cialfi, Mr. Barbarotta, Mrs. Seaman and the First Selectman join the Board on this tour. Vote: unanimous in favor. It was noted that at the conclusion of this tour, Mr. Barbarotta would provide a similar tour for the audience. At the conclusion of the Board's tour and in response to a query from Mrs. Labella, Building Principal Seaman conveyed that when the pool opens in the morning, the head custodian is responsible for the building at that time. In addition to the pool custodian, there are two identification checkers and a lifeguard. Following further discussion that included posting exiting routes in the pool area, formalizing the job description of the pool custodian, and confirmation by Principal Seaman that the pool area is now secure, it was moved (Ward) seconded (Herbst) to approve reopening of the Hillcrest pool on April 1 for pubic use during school hours. Vote: unanimous in favor.

Adjournment

Board Members gave unanimous consent to adjourn the Public Session at 7:40 p.m.